Ambassador Cui Tiankai
Embassy of the People's Republic of China
3505 International Place NW

Washington, DC 20008


Dear Ambassador,

I am writing to inquire about the well-being of Chen Huixia, a Falun Gong practicioner, who was arrested in Shijiazhuang Municipality, Hebei Province, on 3 June 2016. It appears that she has been detained solely for exercising her right to freedom of belief and expression. Her family and their lawyer have not been able to establish contact with her after her arrest, but another detainee reports having seen her being tortured to the point of not being able to stand or walk. She is in poor health and requires medical care.
Thus I call on the Chinese authorities to immediately release Chen Huixia, unless she is charged with an internationally recognized crime. Pending her release, please ensure that she is protected from torture, both physical and mental, and that she has access to adequate medical care.
Sincerely,

